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Ready, Steady, Monitor!

n 18 October World Water Monitoring Day (WWMD)
will be celebrated in countries all over the globe,
including South Africa.

WWMD is an international education and outreach pro-
gramme, which was initiated by the Water Environment Fed-
eration (WEF) and the International Water Association (IWA).
The programme builds public awareness and involvement
in protecting water resources around the world by engaging
ordinary people, and especially school children, to conduct
basic monitoring of their local water bodies.

The organisers have made available an easy-to-use kit, which
enables everyone, from children to adults, to sample local water
bodies for a core set of water quality parameters, including tem-
perature, acidity (pH), clarity (turbidity) and dissolved oxygen.
Following the monitoring period (18 September to 18 October)
results are collected, analysed and shared with participating
communities through the WWMD website
[nonitoringdavord). The timeframe for monitoring was selected

to foster consistency in monitoring dates across the world.

The coordinators of this special programme hope to expand
participation to a million people in 100 countries by 2012. Last
year, more than 46 000 people from Argentina to Zimbabwe
visited their local streams, rivers, lakes and other water bodies in

the world will come together
to monitor the quality of their
water resources.
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celebration of WWMD. This represented an increase of 61% over
participation in 2006. The organisers hope to attract even more
participants this year.

In addition to the core set of water quality parameters, some
groups also tested for the presence of certain macroinverte-
brates such as dragonflies, mayflies and scuds. Samples were
taken in a range of settings — agricultural, commercial, residen-
tial and industrial. Some participants acted as individuals, while
many took part with schools, universities, civic, environmental
and faith-based groups.

Data was reported from 43 countries, with sites in the US
accounting for about 63% of the 3 544 monitored worldwide.
After the US, Taiwan (444) and Spain (343) led global WWMD
efforts in the number of sites monitored.

The Department of Water Affairs & Forestry (DWAF) leads
WWMD activities in South Africa. This year, DWAF will engage
with selected schools that are participating in the 2020 Vision
Programme and equip them with monitoring kits to determine
the physical and microbiological quality of their tap water.

This will be done in cooperation with the responsible water
service authorities since the municipality will be benefiting by
having access to additional water quality information.


http://www.worldwatermonitoringday.org
http://www.worldwatermonitoringday.org

In addition, the department reports that 18 October has
also been set up as D-day for water service authorities to
have water sampling programmes in place as is required
by the Water Services Act."It is the legislated duty of water
service authorities to have sampling programmes in place
in order to ensure that the quality of drinking water sup-
plied to the public by means of formal reticulation, com-

plies with the National Standard,” DWAF said in a statement.
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